
 

 

CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Cabinet Member for Strategic Communities 
held on Wednesday, 1st May, 2013 at Crewe Alexandra Football Club, Gresty 

Road, Crewe, CW2 6EB 
 

PRESENT 
 

 
Councillor D Brown (Cabinet Member for Strategic Communities) 
 
Councillor in attendance: 
Councillor L Smetham 
 
Officers in attendance: 
S Baxter (Democratic Services Officer) and A Fisher (Strategic Planning and 
Housing Manager) 

 
 

13 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
There were no apologies for absence. 
 

14 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
In the interest of openness, Councillor Mrs L Smetham declared that her husband 
worked at Booths Hall, Knutsford, which was one of the possible alternative sides 
being considered for consultation. 
 

15 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION  
 
No members of the public were present. 
 

16 CHESHIRE EAST LOCAL PLAN - ADDITIONAL SITE OPTIONS 
PROPOSED BY DEVELOPMENT AND LAND INTERESTS - 
CONSULTATION  
 
The Cabinet Member for Strategic Communities considered a report 
outlining the Additional Site Options proposed by Developers and 
Landowners including the process to be followed in terms of the 
consultation to be undertaken regarding the proposed alternative sites., 
 
RESOLVED 
 

1. That the Portfolio Holder considered the comments of the Strategic 
Planning Board on the proposed list of sites and consultation 
methodology. 

 
2. That approval be given to the list of sites for Consultation as 

possible additional sites as detailed in Appendices 1 and 2 of the 



 

 

report to the Strategic Planning Board on 1 May 2013, subject to 
the deletion of reference to a potential gypsy and traveller site on 
site A; and subject to the separate consultation on employment 
areas A, B and C of Site I (Employment sites adjacent to Junction 
16 of the M6). 

 
3. That approval be given for the final form and wording of the 

Consultation Document to be delegated to the Strategic Planning & 
Housing Manager, in consultation with the Chairman of Strategic 
Planning Board, and the Portfolio Holder for Sustainable 
Communities. 

 
 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 4.20 pm and concluded at 4.30 pm 
 

 
 


